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(Notice required by OAR 581-022-2223) 
 
 
 
Pursuant to OAR 581-022-2223, the District is required to provide a copy of the Healthy and 
Safe Schools Annual Statement to School Board, Staff, and Parents. 
 
 

1.) Person responsible for maintaining this plan: 
 

Karl Granlund 
Administrator for Risk Management 
karl_granlund_jr@beaverton.k12.or.us 
503-356-4560 

 
2.) A copy of the Healthy and Safe Schools Plan may be obtained online at 

https://www.beaverton.k12.or.us/depts/hr/rm/Pages/HEALTHY-AND-SAFE-
SCHOOLS-PLAN.aspx or by emailing risk@beaverton.k12.or.us  
The Plan is also available in hard copy for review at the Beaverton School District 
Central Administration Office. 16550 SW Merlo Rd. Beaverton, OR 97003 

 
3.) A copy of site specific results may be obtained by emailing risk@beaverton.k12.or.us 

 
4.) Certification:  

The Beaverton School District Healthy and Safe School Plan is up to date and all 
required testing has been completed as of the date above. 

 
5.) Summary of major mitigation effort conducted the past year as a result of the Healthy 

and Safe Schools Plan:  
 

Highland Park Middle School received a complete domestic water re-pipe.  
 
The District has replaced various domestic water faucets/drinking fountains as a 
part of the 2016 lead in water testing and performed re-tests. Two water delivery 
points have been shut off until the source of lead reading above the action level 
can be identified. 
 
 

 
 


